
 

Cyngor Cymuned Nantmel Community Council 
Minutes of a Meeting held on Thursday 19th December 2019 at the Bell Inn 

 
Present: Cllr C Lewis, A Bates, K Curry, J Price, J Morgan, P Bowen, J Harris, R Lewis 
  
Apologies: Cty Cllr D Evans 
 
NC 79/19 Minutes 

The minutes of the last  meeting held on 21st November 2019 were 
confirmed and signed. 

 
NC 80/19 Information from Minutes 

a) IT Back Up 
The Clerk confirmed the annual fee of £318 for IT Backup from 
Microshade. The work will be carried out shortly. 
 

NC 81/19 Planning 
  None. 
 
NC 82/19 Correspondence  

a) Powys County Council – Knife Angel 
Notification of the display of this sculpture throughout January 2020. 
Members were encourage to pop and see it and support the project. 
 

b) Llandrindod Wells Town Council – Powys Pride 
Notification of the event to be held in June 2020 and a request to 
promote the event and consider providing a grant. 
 
Members agreed to promote this event and in order to consider 
awarding a small grant, estimated costings would be required along 
with details of the programme of event. 
Results: Clerk to respond as above to Cllr Steve Deeks-D’Silva. 

 
NC 83/19 Finances 

a) Vision ICT – Website Hosting - £168.00 – approved. 
 
NC 84/19 Nantmel School Building 
  Cllr Curry updated members on recent progress. 
 

No response had been received by Richard Tyler from the descendant of 
Middleton Evans, due to the Christmas period it was agreed not to chase 
this up until the January meeting. 
 
The Planning Officer had visited the site and there was no evidence of the 
building being used for furniture storage. 
 
The Planning Officer had not received any contact from the applicant’s 
agent since September 2019. She will contact the agent to establish what 



 

the applicant’s intentions are to market the building as a school for the 
initial 6 months which is a requirement. 
 

NC 85/19 Information 
a) Reflective Marker Posts – Junction to Nant Glas 

Cllr Bowen had received complaints about the lack of reflective 
marker posts on the A470 at the junction with Nant Glas.  Members 
felt sufficient signage is in place, however, the Clerk will look at this 
junction and contact the Trunk Road Agency if marker posts are 
required. 
 


